
From the Desk of Editor-in-Chief

I would like to express my warm gratitude to the academic council of Gazi Medical College for 
entrusting me with the responsibility of Editor-in-Chief for the official journal of Gazi Medical 
College named as 'Mediscope'. The task of laying the foundation of a new scientific journal is 
not easy. But the teaching staffs of the college, editors and members of the editorial board, 
reviewers have shown much enthusiasm regarding publication of the first issue of the journal. I 
am thankful to all of them for their enormous support and dedication.

I highly appreciate the prompt response from the authors of different academic disciplines for 
showing interest to publish their articles in the first issue of the journal.

I express my special thanks to Dr. Gazi Mizanur Rahman, Chairman of the Governing Body, 
Gazi medical College and Prof. Dr. Sailendra Nath Mistry, Principal, Gazi Medical College for 
their continuous support, cooperation and advice in publishing the journal.

There is a perfect blending of experienced and dynamic talents in the editorial board and they 
have really worked hard to bring the journal to broad-day light in spite of their routine business 
with academic and other activities. I would like to express my heartfelt thanks to them and to the 
reviewers who have taken troubles to review the articles in time.

The journal 'Mediscope' will be launched online soon to disseminate its contents to increase its 
visibility to a greater number of readers and researchers at home and abroad. To improve the 
journals' quality, constructive criticisms regarding the journal are welcomed. 

Hope to give new and cross cutting information and further development of the journal in future.

Best wishes.

Prof. Dr. Gobinda Chandra Biswas

Editor-in-Chief
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